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September Dinner Meeting 

 Our next social event is on September 9, 2021 at The Marq in De Pere. It is our third 

social event of the year and promises to be a lot of fun. 

 Our first social event featured John Maino as our guest speaker. Our second event was 

a Murder Mystery Dinner Theater, with our president Jim Lienau as the apparent victim. 

 All those who attended these social events were excited to get back together again and 

found them to be quite enjoyable. 

 Our third event is at The Marq on September 9th and should be excit-

ing for two reasons. First this will be our first time attending The Marq 

under its new management. It will be exciting to see how things have 

changed. I am sure that their food will be excellent as usual. 

 Second, our entertainment will be a magic show for the first time. 

Our guest is Daryl Rogers, who is a popular local magician. You should 

have received the invitation via your email. 

 We look forward to seeing you at this magical night at The Marq. The 

buffet menu includes Signature Beef Tips, Herbed Stuffed Chicken 

Breast, Seafood Alfredo, mashed potatoes, Monte Carlo vegetable blend, fresh fruit salad, 

dessert, & coffee.  

 

8th Annual Veterans Benefit Golf Outing 
 The Club is hosting the 8th Annual VETERANS BENEFIT GOLF OUTING on Monday 

September 13, 2021. It will be held at the Oneida Golf & Country Club in Green Bay. 

 Our Golf Outing Committee is more determined than ever to resume this event. The 

2021 objective is to raise $100,000. In 2020, even without an actual event, our faithful do-

nors, sponsors, and supporters kept their commitments and, as a result, $86,000 was 

raised. 
(Continued on page 3) 

https://mocnew.com/  

New Members 
 

Please welcome our newest members: 
 

• CAPT Boyd Robinson, USN. He and his wife, Jan, live in Oshkosh. 
 

• COL Thomas Wakefield, USA. He and his wife, Nancy, live in Green Bay. 

Daryl Rogers 

http://mocnew.com/
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Dear Members and Spouses, 

 

 The Officers Club Board has had a busy summer planning activities 

and programs. Our third Dinner Meeting for the year is scheduled for 

September 9th at The Marq in De Pere. This will include a great meal 

and entertainment. We look forward to seeing you there. Our tradition-

al Christmas Dinner Meeting is scheduled for December 9th at Oneida 

Golf & Country Club. 

 

 A team of Board Members is working with our Webmaster to up-

date our current website, which is six years old. New software will be 

installed to provide a fresh new look and interface properly with Cell-

phones and Tablets. Additionally, this will provide members the ability 

to sign up and pay for Dinner Meetings and other activities online. 

Completion is expected in October. 

 

 Another committee is developing a Communications plan. Their 

goal is to inform residents in our twenty-county area of who the Mili-

tary Officers Club of Northeast Wisconsin is and what we do. Our Club 

is a Wisconsin Chapter chartered by the MOAA, Military Officers Asso-

ciation of America. 

 

 Finally, the Board is seeking your input. A survey will be sent out 

to members asking questions about how we can improve Club opera-

tions for you and your spouse. The survey will arrive by the end of Au-

gust. Please fill it out and return it, we need your response.    

 

Stay safe and healthy, 

 

Jim Lienau 

President 

http://mocnew.com/sponsorsdonations.htm
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Legislative News 
By Joe Williams 

 This is an article by the MOAA Government Relations Staff and shortened for our news-

letter. 

 While the Senate Armed Services Committee (SASC) had not published its bill text as of 

Aug. 3, the subcommittees of the House Armed Services Committee (HASC) have released 

their bill texts. The full HASC is scheduled to complete its work Sept. 1, after Congress re-

turns from the August recess. 

 

Health Care 
Stopping Medical Billet Cuts. The draft includes a provision that would further halt military 

medical billet cuts for another year following the enactment of the FY 2022 NDAA (National 

Defense Authorization Act) and require a Government Accountability Office (GAO) report on 

the analyses used to support any reduction or realignment of military medical manning. 

 

Stopping “China Rx.” MOAA has repeatedly raised concerns about U.S. reliance on overseas 

prescription drug manufacturing and active ingredient production. The HASC would require 

DoD to provide a congressional briefing on the production of critical active pharmaceutical 

ingredients including the development of a domestic production capability. 

 

Better Mental Health Care. Improving access to mental health care for military families was 

one of MOAA’s top priorities this year, and this includes two reporting requirements address-

ing this issue: One directs DoD to assess the impact of TRICARE copay increases on utiliza-

tion of mental health visits, while the other requires DoD to review options for improving re-

cruitment and retention of mental health providers in the military health system. 

 

Fixing TRICARE Gaps. Legislation addressing TRICARE parity gaps – for young adult de-

pendents and National Guard and Reserve servicemembers – is not included in the draft bill. 

Expansions to TRICARE eligibility comes with a steep price tag, and finding a “pay for” 

is a challenge. While MOAA strongly sup- ports addressing TRICARE parity issues, we 

will oppose any effort to fund these fixes by increasing out of pocket costs on beneficiaries 

or cutting other military/veterans programs. Military families and retirees should not be 

expected to fund parity fixes to the military health care benefit. 

 

(Continued from page 1) 

 

Volunteers Needed for Golf Outing 

 If you can help out, we need a few volunteers to act as monitors on our Hole-in-One 

prize holes. We need to make sure that each player’s golf shot is valid and if a Hole-in-

One is struck, the monitor is a witness and signs the necessary forms. 

 For questions or more information, please call or email John Friedel (phone num-

ber and email address can be found on page 2). 



Eternal Rest 

CPT Myron “Mike” G. Hauser, USA 

Rest In Peace 
 

 CPT Myron George "Mike" Hauser, 85, De Pere, passed away Sunday, July 25, 2021. He was 

born on September 29, 1935 in Hilbert. He married Margaret "Maggie" Hess in Laona. 

 Mike attended St. Norbert College and was an Engineer for Allen Bradley for over three 

decades. He served in the United States Army from 1958 to 1960 and continued in the Reserves 

until 1969. 

 He enjoyed sports on television and playing tennis. He also liked to read and spend time 

listening to his extended LP collection. Mike was a member of the De Pere Optimist Club and 

the St. Norbert College Alumni Board. 

 

 

LTC Francis “Fran” M. Junio, USA 

Rest In Peace 
 

 LTC Francis "Fran" M. Junio, 82, passed away on Saturday, July 30, 2021. He was born on 

March 9, 1939 in Algoma. In June of 1961, he married Diane Bathke. 
 He attended St. Norbert College on a full football scholarship. After graduation from St. 

Norbert, he earned a commission as a 2LT in the U.S. Army. He served for 26 years until his 

retirement. After his commission, he also went on to receive his master’s degree from the Uni-

versity of Oklahoma. 

 He enjoyed spending time with his St. Norbert friends and telling stories, both things from 

his past and the present. Fran was a hard worker, always willing to help someone in need. He was a member of 

the Club Board of Directors for 12 years, serving as co-Programs Director with Bob Quigley. 
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Financial/Membership Report 
Financial Statement 

Total Club Funds Balance (3/31/21) ......................... $9,218.58 

Receipts .................................................................. +$17,256.11 

Subtotal ......................................................... $26,474.69 

Disbursements .............................................. ($2,246.14) 
 

Total Club Funds Balance (6/30/21) ....................... $24,228.55 

Bank-Checkbook Balance (6/30/21) ........................ $22,701.96 

Bank-Business Savings Acc’t Balance (6/30/21) ...... $1,526.59 
 

2021 Membership Report (As of 7/22/21) 

Paid ........................................................................................ 96 

Honorary .................................................................................. 5 

Spouse ...................................................................................... 1 

Life ......................................................................................... 15 

Overdue ................................................................................. 18 

Total .................................................................................... 135 

Dates of 
Interest 

• Sep 6—Labor day 
 

• Sep 9—Quarterly Dinner 

Meeting 
 

• Sep 13—8th Annual Veter-

ans Benefit Golf Outing 
 

• Sep 18—US Air Force 

(1947) 
 

• Oct 11—Columbus Day 
 

• Oct 13—US Navy (1775) 
 

• Oct 28—Board of Directors 

Meeting 
 

• Nov 7—Daylight Savings 

Time ends 
 

• Nov 10—US Marine Corps 

(1775) 
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Summer Dinner Meeting 

Hyatt Regency, Green Bay-Murder Mystery Dinner Theater 

 




